IRRT International Exchanges Subcommittee
ALA Annual Conference, Chicago, Illinois
McCormick Convention Center, Room W187
Saturday, July 11, 2009
9 a.m. – 10 a.m.

Meeting Minutes
1. Welcome and introductions – Robin
2. Members – Our first concern is to add new members, as only Henry and I are officially left. 

a. Robin emailed IRRT leadership about adding the following four members: 

i. Julia Glynn (one previous term as a member), glynnj@kenyon.edu
ii. Anping (Annie) Wu, awu@uh.edu
iii. Mireille-Paule Kotoklo, mkotoklo@depaul.edu
iv. Anne Mostad-Jensen, annemj82@gmail.com
v. Michael Pearce pearc007@ua.edu 
b. Robin and Henry will continue as co-chairs for 2009-11.
3. Discuss a "Guide to being a global librarian" publication/brochure/pamphlet to develop before Boston Midwinter 2010.

a. General ideas: Define Global Librarianship; there are different kinds of international experiences; how to be a global librarian without leaving your own country (attend international activities at conferences; read global news related to international library issues; visit a library if you do travel to other countries; giving time or money to international library projects); one doesn’t necessarily have to speak a foreign language.

b. It was suggested to ask all IRRT committee chairs “what it means to be a global librarian”. Or ask other librarians/library school students.
c. This will be worked on and hopefully completed by Midwinter in Boston.
4. Discuss a possible program idea for Annual 2010 in Washington DC.

a. Discussed at Midwinter: how to “sell” an exchange to an administration (may be a university level for academic librarians to tap into) it is a two-way process; have different types of libraries represented, academic, public, school. A HOW program not a WHAT program.
b. Robin followed up with the chairs of that committee, Carol Ritzen Kem and Paul Hover and she met with the IRRT Sister Committee to discuss this joint program idea. The Sister Committee assigned a committee member liaison to work on the program with us, Christopher Shaffer, shafferc@troy.edu. Johan Koren may be able to help with a school library speaker. Sandy Chen and Richard Blake have approached our committee as possible speakers.
c. We will work on the program focus and speakers before Midwinter in Boston and submit a program proposal.
5. Welcoming Visiting Chinese Librarians to Conference
a. Robin emailed Sha Li Zhang about working with the IRRT orientation/mentoring committee and IRRT Chair Sha Li Zhang to help welcome the visiting director’s of public libraries in China that will be visiting as part of the million dollar Think Global Act Global IMLS grant between the National Library of China, Chinese Americans Library Association, and the UIUC Mortenson Center.

b. URL for the project: http://www.library.uiuc.edu/China/index.html 

6. Old business
a. Discussion of changing the name of the committee

i. It is the experience of the chair and the members that the name “international exchanges” does not accurately describe the focus of the committee. 

ii. The charge would remain the same.

iii. This was reported during the chair’s report meeting and many members were in agreement

iv. Any name ideas are appreciated.
7. Other

a. Anne suggested working on an idea to connect internationally minded library school students.
b. Robin was approached by a librarian from the U.S. state department, AJ, to help facilitate U.S. library work visits for state department library staff members from around the world. This may not be feasible for the committee to assist in a formal way, but we can certainly help informally.
Members:

Robin Kear and Henry Stewart (co-chairs 2007-2009)

Attendees:
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URL for the Committee’s wiki page: 

http://irrt.ala.org/wiki/index.php?title=IRRT_Wiki:Community_Portal
URL for the Committee’s web page: http://www.ala.org/ala/mgrps/rts/irrt/irrtcommittees/irrtintlexc/international.cfm
General wiki page: http://irrt.ala.org/wiki
General IRRT page: http://www.ala.org/irrt 

